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JOINT MINISTRY COUNCIL
Joint Ministry Council Members welcome any concerns, questions, and feedback… 
From East Vincent:

Jaime Roach, Secretary, 484-938-7951 (2016)

Carolyn Zimmerman, 610-935-1088 (2016) 

Paul Winham, Pres. Elect, 610-246-9369 (2017)

Julie Zimmerman, 610-291-3671 (2017)
From First Church:

Dick Fisher, President, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Nancy Fisher, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Cathleen Bach, 610-331-8599 (2017)

Carol Hanebury, Treasurer, 610-948-6082 (2017)
Next Meeting: Monday, March 14 at 7 pm at East Vincent UCC 
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The next Joint Ministry Newsletter Deadline is Thursday, March 17th! 
FOURTH SUNDAY IN LENT 

One Great Hour of Sharing
March 6, 2016 
9:00 a.m. Worship at EV

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First 
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The Book Club will meet on Tuesday, March 8th at 7 pm at Carol Hanebury’s house (548 Arch St, Royersford) They will be discussing Orphan Train by Christina Baker Kline. All are welcome.  

[image: image19.wmf] 
TURN YOUR CLOCKS AHEAD ON SATURDAY NIGHT, MARCH 12th!
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2016 COMMUNITY LENTEN SERVICES 
“Bearing Fruit in the Desert” 

Wednesday, March 9 ~ 7:00 p.m. At Royersford United Methodist, 380 Church St, Royersford, Rev Erick Kern preaching

Wednesday, March 16 ~ 7:00 p.m. At the Rema Worship Center, 177 Chestnut St, Spring City, Abu Bradley preaching

Good Friday, March 25 Services:

2pm at Grace Assembly, 1271 W. Bridge St, Spring City (Stations of the Cross)

7 pm Spring City Fellowship, 540 Glass Ave, Spring City

7 pm Church of the Epiphany, 209 S. 3rd St, Royersford (Cantata) 
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Our Worship Services during Holy Week: 

Palm Sunday, March 20 – 10 am Joint Worship at East Vincent UCC, Egg Hunt for the Children 

Maundy Thursday, March 24 – 7 pm Joint Worship at East Vincent 

Easter Sunday, March 27 – 9 am Worship with Holy Communion at EV, 11 am Worship with Holy Communion at First Church

2nd Sunday of Easter, April 3 – 10 am Joint Worship at First UCC

[image: image4.wmf]
EGG HUNT

 Palm Sunday, March 20th 

at East Vincent UCC

All children from 1st & East Vincent are invited! Come to worship at 10 am and after the Children’s Message head to Fellowship Hall for a short lesson, craft, and an egg hunt.  
Walk the Extra Mile…
   In a world where communities are being displaced by the catastrophes of war, famine, and natural disasters, the Church is called to reclaim the spiritual discipline of solidarity. Christians are summoned to adopt and live out a “theology of acompanamiento (accompaniment),” in the words of the theologian Roberto Goizueta. As natural, economic, and political forces disrupt and uproot communities, the Church is called to stand in solidarity with those who seek to move beyond the trauma of displacement toward a promise of healing and peace.  
   The story of Ruth is ultimately about this solidarity. Naomi and Ruth were very much like today’s refugees; they never chose to move from country to country, rather, it was imposed upon them by forces beyond their control. They lived in a society where the patriarchal economy meant that a woman’s livelihood was entirely dependent on her male relationships (father, husband, and even son). Yet when that system failed them, Ruth chose solidarity with Naomi over despair, and accompanies her mother-in-law to pursue a livelihood for both of them. 

   This option for accompaniment is truly a biblical principle that saturates the pages of scripture. From God who is present with Hagar in the desert and calls her to remain close to her son Ishmael (Genesis 21), to the Parable of the Sheep and Goats where the criterion for judgement is that of compassionate accompaniment (Matthew 25) to St. Paul’s exhortation that Christians should “rejoice with those who rejoice (and) weep with those who weep” (Romans 12:15).  This promise to walk together is mutual and reciprocal, where both parties are in need, and both experience the real power that emerges from the spiritual discipline of solidarity.  

   Ruth’s promise to Naomi defines what solidarity authentically entails, and it stands as a challenge for Christians today to walk with refugees as they build new homes in strange lands.

   Through the One Great Hour of Sharing offering, we, as the body of Christ, have opportunity and power to help those who are living in despair as refugees.  If refugees had the choice to return home, many would not have a place to return because their home most likely has been destroyed-either burned, severely damaged, or is still an unsafe place to live. 

   This year as you consider your gift to the One Great Hour of Sharing Offering, for one moment, think of what it would be like to not have a place to call home, and then make your very best gift. Let us make Ruth’s promise our own.  Let us live out the call of solidarity with all people, especially those displaced by disaster, war, and famine. 

The One Great Hour of Sharing offering will be collected on March 6th – but will be accepted any Sunday in March! 
________________________________________

BLOOD DRIVE 

Monday, March 21st from 2 – 7 pm.   

First UCC, Royersford is proud to be sponsoring a blood drive with the American Red Cross on Monday, March 21st.       

An estimated 38 percent of Americans are eligible to give blood, but of those, less than 10 percent actually donate each year. If you are healthy and eligible, please come out to donate. Most donations take about an hour, so book your appointment, roll up your sleeve and become a part of the lifesaving mission of the Red Cross and First UCC. If you don’t know if you’re eligible, show up to find out. And if you can’t donate blood, we would love to have you as a volunteer at our drive. 

Drive Details:

   Location: 367 Washington St, Royersford 

Drive Date: Monday, March 21

Drive Times: 2 – 7 pm 

Primary contact: Darlene Canning 

Contact email: firstuccroy@netzero.net Contact phone number: 610-948-9156

Each pint of blood we collect can help save up to three lives & will touch the lives of so many more. What a great way to pay it forward and make an impact on people in our community and across the country. We are very excited about the drive and hope you are too. 

Visit www.redcrossblood.org or call 1-800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767) to schedule an appointment.  Walk-ins are also welcome! 

The Church of the Future Phase 2 is ongoing! The purpose is to develop a common understanding of what constitutes a successful church, and make it happen! This is a busy and exciting time in our church life. To get any/all meetings and events onto the church calendar, into the bulletin and newsletter, and online please email all information – including day of the week, date, time and location – to both First Church (firstuccroy@netzero.net) AND East Vincent (EastVincentUCC@aol.com) 

Upcoming Team meetings:

Communications Team: Thurs, March 10th at 2:30 pm at First Church 

Ministries/Mission Team: Saturday, March 12th at 9 am at First Church 

Spiritual Opportunities Team: Thurs, March 10th at 7 pm at East Vincent 
Family Membership Team: tentatively April 3rd 
Church Buildings & Grounds Team: TBD
If you have not yet joined a team, please feel free to talk to someone on the Core Group or just come to a meeting! 
Order Easter Plants Today
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Orders are now being taken for Easter flowers.  Order forms are available at both churches.  This year lilies ($9.25), hyacinths ($8.95), and tulips ($9.95) are available.  Orders & payment are due by Sunday, March 13th.  Call the church office if you would like to place an order. The plants will be in church for Easter Sunday Worship on March 27th.  

Joybells of Melmark at Zwingli UCC 

Join us at Zwingli UCC, 350 Wile Avenue in Souderton on Sunday, April 3 at 4 pm for a concert given by Joybells of Melmark! This unique handbell choir presents a varied repertoire that includes sacred, classical, popular Broadway, Disney, and patriotic selections on their five-octave Schulmerich handbells, silver melody bells, Malmark handchimes, and percussion. A free will offering will benefit the Joybells of Melmark.

Pastor Kate will be on vacation March 28th – April 4th. During this time, if you or someone in your family has a pastoral emergency, please call either the church office at 1st Church (610-948-9156) or East Vincent (610-935-0224) or Darlene Canning (610-385-4332 or 610-781-7293).

THE VINCENT VIEW

News from East Vincent UCC
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[image: image18.wmf]MARCH 20TH is the next Food & Fellowship Sunday: 

The 3rd Sunday of every month is an Invite a Friend / Food & Fellowship Sunday.  Donations of canned goods & non-perishable foods will be collected.  Also, fellowship will be held after the worship service.   

EV HOAGIE SALES

2nd Thursday of the Month  
$ 4.00 each 

Be sure to order by signing up on the church bulletin board or by emailing April Winham @ aprilwinham@gmail.com. Orders must be placed by the first Thursday of the month.  Orders may be picked up at East Vincent between 9-10 a.m. on the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

Order by March 3rd – Pick up March 10th 

Order by April 7th – Pick up April 14th 

Order by May 5th – Pick up May 12th 

March Birthdays

  1
Madison Wosczyna
  4
Ashley Hoffman

  8 
Kevin & Andrew Kowalko

10
Paul Baumgarten, Jr. 

13
Richard Bush        
16
Leann Clark 

18
April Winham 

19
Alan Moore   
20
Jeff Swymelar      
28
Tracy Heffentrager 

28
Chris King 

28
Joseph Dean

30
Mark Yeager
5th SUNDAY IN LENT 

March 13, 2016

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First, Luminaria Sunday

EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY
Eleanor Keller, Secretary, 610-935-0115

Sally Wosczyna, President, 610-933-0199

Craig Zimmerman, Vice Pres, 610-935-1088
John Funk, 610-495-6422

Bill Hoffman, 610-469-2725

Dore Dabback, 610-495-7086
Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 15th at 7 pm 

EAST VINCENT VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE:
Sunday, March 6 – 9:00 am
Greeters/Ushers
the Dabbacks
 
Lector


Pete Dabback

S.S. Teacher

Jaime Roach
 
Sunday, March 13 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Hoffmans 
 
Lector    

Bill Hoffman 
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer Needed
Sunday, March 20 – 10:00 am JOINT SERVICE

Greeters/Ushers
the Zimmermans  
 
Lector    

Craig Zimmerman  
S.S. Teacher

Sally Wosczyna & Madison

EASTER Sunday, March 27 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Yeagers 
 
Lector    

Zoanne Yeager 
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer Needed
Communion Prep
Volunteer Needed 
Sunday, Arpil 3rd – 10 am Worship at First 
Sunday, April 10 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
 Nancy McConaghy
 
Lector    

 Nancy McConaghy 
S.S. Teacher

Jaime Roach 
PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT & CONTACT THE CHURCH OFFICE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO SERVE ON YOUR SCHEDULED SUNDAY.  

First Church’s

    
     Jottings
A reminder that The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread daily devotional guides are available on the table in the Social Hall.  Donations to help defray costs are accepted.  

Financial Assistants for 
March: Dick & Nancy Fisher   
April: Dave Hunsberger & Alan Dreibelbis

This month everyone is invited to go to  the Spring-Ford Rotary Club’s Annual Breakfast Buffet on Sunday, March 6th at the Friendship Fire Co. (3rd Ave & Green St, Royersford) All you can eat!   

Luminaria Sunday

Sunday, March 13
        Once again, in support of the American Cancer Society, we will be having a “Luminaria Sunday”. For a $10 donation you can dedicate a luminaria in honor, memory, or support of a loved one who has been affected by cancer. Luminarias are plain, white bags that can be decorated and personalized. On Sunday, March 13th we will have a brief liturgy and celebrate and remember the many who fight this terrible disease. All donations will go to the American Cancer Society. The Cannings will then take all the bags to the Daniel Boone Relay For Life where they will again be lit on May 21st.
       Please take a moment to fill out an official Luminaria Order Form (copies are available at church). Cash or Checks will be accepted. Checks should be made out to the American Cancer Society. Bags will then be made available if you wish to personalize them.  Thank you for your support!  Together we can create a world with less cancer and more birthdays!

FIRST UCC CONSISTORY

Darlene Canning, Deacon, Jan 2017

Donna McFarland, Deacon, Jan 2018 
Alan Dreibelbis, Deacon, Jan 2019

Jackie Miller, Deacon, Jan 2020
Jim Lafreeda, Elder, Jan 2017

Becky Lafreeda, President, Elder, Jan 2018

Cathy Bach, Elder, Jan 2019

Deb Theisen, Elder, Jan 2020
Highlights from the February meeting:
· Church Women will be helping organize and plan the 125th anniversary celebration 

· Next Lent, we will offer to host a community Ash Wednesday service

· The consistory will be giving input to the Pastor Parish team on developing a job description for the pastor. We will also be giving input to Kate on what we feel should be her priorities at her request 
· Consistory is well represented on most of the Action Teams and everyone is excited about the progress

Next meeting: Monday, March 7th at 7pm 
PALM SUNDAY 

March 20, 2016

10:00 am Combined Worship at 

East Vincent UCC. Joint choir will be singing. Egg Hunt for the Children.
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    March   2
Gloria Gaynor


    March   5
Jim Lafreeda


    March 10
Chloe Stugis 


    March 11
Karam McDonnell

    March 15
Sandy Lazorchick

    March 15
Sarah Canning

    March 16
Carlee Richter 

    March 18
Meredith Kiser

    March 21
Caroline Keating

    March 26
Bill Canning

    March 27
Craig Landes

    March 31
Lee Hunsberger
    March 31
Charlie Kulp

    March 31
Megan Hanebury
The next Pastor Parish Team 

Meeting will be Friday, April 8th at 1:00 pm at Jaime Roach’s house  

SHOO FLY PIE SALE

THURSDAY, APRIL 7TH     

The next sale is in April! Cost is $5.00 each.  Pies can be picked up on Thursday, April 7th between 9-11 am. Orders can be placed by calling the Church Office (610-948-9156) or there will be sign-up sheets on all the bulletin boards.  
Meetings & Upcoming Events:
Sunday, March 6 – 10 am Sunday School, 10:30 am Prayer Group, 11 am Worship,  One Great Hour of Sharing, Church Women meeting after worship 
Mon, March 7 – 7 pm Consistory meeting 
Tues, March 8 – 7 pm Book Club at Carol Hanebury’s house 

Wed, March 9 – 7 pm Community Lenten Service at Royersford United Methodist   

Thurs, March 10 – pick up EV hoagies, 2:30 pm Communications Team meeting at First, 7 pm Spiritual Op Team meeting at EV 
Saturday, March 12 – 9 am Ministries/Missions Team meeting at First, Daylight Savings Time 
Sunday, March 13 – 10 am Sunday School, 10:30 am Prayer Group, 11 am Worship, Luminaria Sunday 

Mon, March 14 – 7 pm JMC meeting at EV 

Wed, March 16 – 7 pm Community Lenten Service at Rhema Worship Center  

Thurs, March 17 – Newsletter deadline, 9:30 am Serving at the Food Pantry at Project Outreach  

Sunday, March 20 – 10 am JOINT Worship at East Vincent for Palm Sunday, Joint Choir anthem, Egg Hunt for the children

Monday, March 21 – 2:00-7:00 pm Blood Drive 

Maundy Thursday, March 24 – 7 pm Worship at EV 

Easter Sunday, March 27 – 11:00 am Worship with Holy Communion  
Monday, March 28-Sunday, April 3 – Pastor Kate on vacation 

Sunday, April 3 – 10:00 am JOINT Worship, Special Collection for Phoebe Ministries 
Mon, Tues, Wed, April 4-6 – 8:30 am Baking Shoo Fly pies  
EASTER SUNDAY  

Holy Communion 

March 27, 2016

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First
1st UCC WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE: 

Greeters:

March 6: Barb Shaffer 
March 13: Sandy Lazorchick

March 27: Dave & Lee Hunsberger 
April 3: Dick & Nancy Fisher
April 10: Deb Theisen
Lectors:

March 6: Becky Lafreeda 

March 13: Gloria Gaynor
March 27: Jackie Miller
April 3: Cathleen Bach
April 10: Alan Dreibelbis 
Head Ushers:

March 6: Cathy Bach 

March 13: Dave Hunsberger
March 27: Judy Markert 
April 3: Fay Hunsberger
April 10: Cathy Bach 
Nursery: 

March 6: Darlene Canning 
March 13: Becky Lafreeda
March 27: Carolyn Shanaman
April 3: Darlene Canning
April 10: Theresa McDonnell 
Open and Affirming statement: 

We, the members of First United Church of Christ, Royersford, celebrate the beauty and uniqueness of each expression of God’s diverse family as well as our oneness in Christ. We affirm that each individual is a child of God, and recognize that we are called to be like one body with many members, seeking with others of every race, ethnicity, creed, class, age, gender, marital status, physical or mental ability, sexual orientation, gender identity and gender expression to journey together toward the promised realm of God. We believe that through our diversity, all can grow and practice a unity of faith that transcends our differences. 

Kids Korner
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They found the stone rolled away from the tomb, but

when they entered, they did not find the body of the
Lord Jesus. Luke 24:2-3 (NIV)

Based on Luke 24:1-12
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Project Outreach (501c3) is a cooperative ministry of Christian churches in the Spring-Ford area. It is staffed entirely of volunteers and administered by a Board composed of representatives from these churches. The main office of Project Outreach is in the Bard Community Center at 410 Washington Street in Royersford.
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First UCC East Vincent Charge Covenant 

367 Washington Street

Royersford, PA  19468

Mission Statement: “Our mission is to praise God and serve Christ through hearing and doing the Word of God. As caring and supporting Christian disciples, we offer opportunities for spiritual growth, service, fellowship and friendship, and development of our uniqueness both as individuals and a community of faith. We reach out in love to welcome the stranger, give hope to the hopeless, and share the peace of Christ with our neighbor."
   Non-Profit org.
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Pastor Kate  


Davidheiser





For Pastoral Emergencies


Call anytime


Cell: 484-686-4340





Pastor Kate’s E-mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com" �pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com�
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East Vincent UCC 


282 Hill Church Rd.


Spring City, PA  19475 


610-935-0224
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First UCC


367 Washington St.


Royersford, PA  19468


610-948-9156
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Website: 
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"Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be called children of God."-Matthew 5:9


PASSING OF THE PEACE*


Christian worship is filled with profound actions: heads bowed in prayer, arms raised in praise, standing in reverence during a Scripture reading, giving an offering. One ancient and significant gesture in worship is the passing of the peace. Passing the peace is a tradition rooted in Scripture that embodies our identity as peacemakers (Math. 5:9, 2 Cor. 5:20) and trains our hearts, hands and tongues in the ways of peace. From the beginning Christians have exercised this practice. “Peace be with you” is a greeting Jesus himself used with his disciples (Luke 24:36, John 20:19,26). The apostle Paul opened each of his letters with the words “Grace and peace be with you” (Rom. 1:7, 1 Cor. 1:3, 2 Cor. 1:2). When we pass the peace we leave the comfort of our seat, turn to our neighbors and speak the words, “The peace of Christ be with you” and receive in turn, “And also with you”. The gesture is simple, but the meaning is profound. When we extend our hand to another, we identify with Jesus, who extended his life to the point of death to make peace with humanity (Col. 1:20-21), Through the passing of the peace we symbolize our unity (Eph. 2:14-21). Likewise, when we regularly pass the peace we practice God’s call to make every effort to maintain the bond of peace (Eph. 4:3). With that said, sharing God’s peace is not simply offering a friendly “hello” to those sitting around us. Sharing God’s peace is not a time for catching up on news with one’s neighbor or for reminding someone about an upcoming meeting. Sharing God’s peace does not require each person to offer a sign of God’s peace to every other person present. It does ask that we intentionally include those who are guests in this ritual of the church. Christians are people who seek reconciliation with one another and are called to be peacemakers. Making peace with our neighbors and family members is a daily action in our lives. Sharing God’s peace is a daily opportunity. “The peace of Christ be with you.”


*We thank Rev. Ann Few for this reflection and hold her in prayer on her new journey as Interim Minister at Friedens UCC in Sumneytown.








